
Experience The Joy Found When
Celebrating Yahweh’s Feasts
 

 

The Passover Feast of Unleavened Bread, indeed all of Yahweh’s
set Appointments, are much more than just eating together top
of the line kosher foods. Although, they are that too. The
Seder started with three hours of feasting on the best cooked
buffalo I have ever tasted, served with unleavened bread that
is only eaten at Passover. The extremely pleasing aroma and
taste is why people say they look forward to the next taste of
unleavened bread.

The learning begins with the first sign that says “The
House of Yahweh”. For the next two miles, from the sign,
there  are  fields  of  animals  in  their  natural  settings
grazing on the land. You’ll see herds of red deer, some
with beautiful racks and some just sucklings. There are
buffalo. We have four new ones. The first was born on the
new moon of green ears, 4/9/16. Two were born the night of
Yahshua’s  Memorial,  4/22/16.  The  fourth  was  born  the
evening of the first day of the omer.

Most of the time you can see antelope, three to four feet
taller than cows. There’s a black buck that jumps and
plays. The white-tailed deer come and go, but you may see
them waving their white tails. There are also fields of
cattle, sheep (red and mountain), and goats (mountain and
milkers). The beautiful donkeys, like Yahshua rode, roam
all around the wildlife, along side the llama. All of these
can be seen before you actually reach The House of Yahweh
campgrounds. That setting of peace and joy welcomes you on
your arrival of Yahweh’s Lands.
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On the last half mile there are signs that begin the
teaching of how Yahweh offers True Joy. I urge you to read
every word.

When you pass through the South Gate, more signs greet you
that lead to the South Office. Beyond the South Office, on
the left, is the peaceful scene. Stop by for a while and
take  in  the  simplicity  of  how  life  once  was  before
knowledge started increasing in 1934. Experience the peace
that mankind enjoyed up until this last generation. On the
right is a display of the evil–the rebellious tree of the
mixture  of  righteousness  and  evil–that  is  so  prominent
today. Throughout the Feast, you may return to the peaceful
scene and take some time to enjoy the slow-moving, peaceful
way of life that most people left, then later desired they
had it back.

 

Yahweh’s Way will soon be again. That’s what The House of
Yahweh is all about. Yahweh offers the Eternal Way of Peace,
Love and Joy. “They will learn war no more” are the last words
of this Last Days’ Work of Yahweh.

Micahyah 4:1-3

1 But in the Last Days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief  of  the  nations.  It  will  be  raised  above  all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

2 And many people will go and say; Come, and let us go up to
the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yaaqob, and He will teach us of His Ways, and we
will walk in His Paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the Word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.

3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations  afar  off;  and  they  will  beat  their  swords  into



plowshares, and their spears into pruninghooks. Nation will
not lift up sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

 

Think About This

 

Yahweh is the only Being among those worshipped today, in this
generation, or rather, ever since the creation of mankind, Who
sets Appointments with mankind to teach them True Peace. How
do  we  know  this?  Because  all  religions  today  teach  and
practice war, even though the Inspired Scriptures teach Love
and Peace. The practice of war has been around since the days
of Cain. Notice this history given to us in the beginning for
this revealing fact.

Genesis 4:6-8, 10-14

6 So Yahweh said to Cain: Why are you angry? Why are you
downcast?

7 If you do Righteousness, will you not be acceptable? And if
you do not do Righteousness, sin is crouching at your door.
The desire to sin is with you, but you must overcome it!

8    Now Cain talked with Abel his brother; and it came to
pass, when they were spread abroad, that Cain rose against
Abel his brother and killed him.

10  And  He  said:  What  have  you  done?  The  voice  of  your
brother’s blood cries out to Me from the ground.

11 So now, you are cursed from the earth which has opened its
mouth to receive your brother’s blood from your hand.

12 When you work the soil, it shall no longer yield its
strength to you. You shall be a fugitive, and you will be ever



searching for peace on the earth.

13 And Cain said to Yahweh; My consequences are greater than I
can bear!

14 Surely You have driven me out this day from the face of the
ground; I shall not be seen by Your Face. I shall be a
fugitive and a vagabond on the earth, for there shall be
continual war, vengeance, and retaliation.

 

All the world has gone the way of Cain.

Yahdah 1:10-11

10 But these speak evil of those things which they do not
understand; but what they know naturally; instinctively, like
brute beasts, In those things they corrupt themselves.

11 Woe to them! For they have gone in the way of Cain, have
run greedily in the error of Balaam for reward, and have
perished in the rebellion of Korah!

 

If you compare Yahdah 1:10-11 with Genesis 4:10-14, you can
see the world has not changed in 6,000 years.

 

They Know Not Peace

 

Amosyah 3:10-11

10 For they do not know to do Righteousness, says Yahweh: they
who store up violence and robbery in their palaces.

11 Therefore, this is what Father Yahweh says: An adversary is
surrounding the land; he will bring down your strength from



you, and your palaces will be plundered.

 

Did verse 10 get your attention? They do not practice the way
to Peace.

Isayah 59:1-2, 8

1 Behold, Yahweh’s Hand is not shortened, that it cannot save;
nor His Ear heavy, that it cannot hear.

2     But your own iniquities have separated you from your
Father; and your own sins have caused Him to hide His face
from you, so He will not listen.

run to evil, and they make haste to shed innocent blood; their
thoughts are thoughts of iniquity; wasting and destruction are
in their paths.

8     They do not know the way of peace, and there is no
judgment in their goings: they have made themselves crooked
paths; whoever walks on them will not know peace.

 

There is a way to Peace but the religions refuse it. Why?
Because the religions teach against Yahweh, the Being Who
created mankind and the only Being Who teaches the Perfect Way
to Peace.

So, who do the religions follow? It’s simple. Read it for
yourself in your own Bible, or better yet, read it in The
Book of Yahweh.

Isayah 34:16

Search out The Book Of Yahweh, and read. Not one of these will
be neglected. For it is written: Yahweh is their Shepherd;
they shall not want; for His Mouth has commanded it, and His
Spirit has gathered them.



 

Now read this:

Genesis 1:26

Then Yahweh said: I will make man in My Image, according to My
Likeness; they will have Authority over the fish of the sea,
over the birds of the air, over the cattle, and over all the
earth  and  over  every  creeping  thing  that  creeps  upon  the
earth.

Psalm 8:1-6

1     How excellent is Your Great Name in all the earth,
Yahweh our Father! You have Your Glory firmly set above the
starry frame; the heavens.

2     From the mouths of babes and sucklings strength by You
is ordained, so You would still the enemy; the avenger would
be crushed!

3     When we consider Your heavens, the work Your Fingers
framed, the work of the moon and of the stars, which were by
You ordained;

4     What is man that You are mindful of him? And the son of
man, that You visit him?

5     For You have made him a little lower than the malakim,
but You will crown him with glory and honor.

6     You made man to be the ruler over the works of Your
Hands; You will put all things under his feet;

 

That is Yahweh’s Plan for man.

Genesis 3:1-5



1 Now the serpent was more subtle and crafty than any beast of
the field which Yahweh had made. And she said to the woman;
Has Yahweh indeed said: You shall not eat of every tree of the
garden?

2 And the woman said to the serpent; We may eat the fruit of
the trees of the garden;

3 But of the fruit of the tree which is in the midst of the
garden, Yahweh has said: You shall not eat it, nor shall you
touch it, or you will die.

4 And the serpent said to the woman; You will not surely die.

5 For He knows that in the day you eat of it, your eyes will
be  opened,  and  you  will  be  as  Gods  (elohim),  knowing
Righteousness  and  evil.

 

Did you notice in verse 5, evil like Satan and the Gods?

 

Yahweh’s  Plan  of  Righteousness  must  be  chosen  by  each
individual,  for  Life

Deuteronomy 30:15-20

15 See, I have set before you this day Life by Righteousness,
and death by destruction—

16 In that I command you this day to love Yahweh your Father,
by walking in all His Ways, by keeping His Laws, His Statutes,
and His Judgments, so that you may live and multiply, and so
Yahweh your Father may bless you in the land which you go in
to possess.

17 But if your heart turns away, and you are not obedient, and
you are drawn away to submit to Gods (elohim), to worship them
by serving them—



18 I declare to you this day that you will surely perish; you
will not prolong your days in the land which you cross over
the Yardan to possess.

19 I call heaven and earth as witnesses against you this day,
that I have set before you life and death, blessings and
curses. Therefore choose Life, so both you and your children
may live.

20 So you may love Yahweh your Father, by listening to Him,
and then obeying Him. Hold fast to Him, for He is your Life…

 

In verse 19, we are clearly instructed to choose Life. Only
Yahweh offers Eternal Life by practicing Righteousness. In
verse 15, we see that both ways (trees-Genesis 2:9) are set
before us; then, we are told to choose.

Deuteronomy 30:15-16

15 See, I have set before you this day Life by Righteousness,
and death by destruction—

16 In that I command you this day to love Yahweh your Father,
by walking in all His Ways, by keeping His Laws, His Statutes,
and His Judgments, so that you may live and multiply, and so
Yahweh your Father may bless you in the land which you go in
to possess.

 

Yahweh’s Plan has not changed. The only ones who will receive
Eternal Life are shown again, by the Savior, Yahshua Messiah,
in the last Book of your Bible, or better, The Book of Yahweh.

Revelation 22:12-14

12 And behold, I come quickly, and My Reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.



13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.

14 Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they may have
right to the Tree of Life, and may enter in through the gates
into the City.

 

In verse 14, did you see that? The Savior shows that only
those who practice Yahweh’s Righteousness will receive Eternal
Life.

 

You may call the Bible a liar, and follow the real liars who
make war but Life and Peace are not offered to those who do.

The war-raging religions have had their way for 6,000 years
to teach the world what sin brings. It’s a lesson that will
never be forgotten. They have had continuous wars, which
are getting worse, especially in this generation, because
they follow Satan. In this generation, they will destroy
themselves with nuclear burning. At the same time, those
who  repent  and  convert  to  practicing  Righteousness  are
offered protection. Read on.

Malakyah 4:1-3

1 For the Word of Yahweh was given to me, saying: Behold, the
day comes that will burn like an oven; and all the proud, yes,
and all who do wickedly, will be stubble—the day that comes
will burn them up, and it will leave them neither root nor
branch.

2  But  for  you  who  reverence  My  Name,  the  Light  of
Righteousness will arise with healing in its wings; and you
will go out, leaping like calves released from the stall.

3 And the Word of Yahweh was given to me saying: the wicked
will be trodden down; for they will be ashes under the soles



of your feet in the day that this will be done.

 

Verse 1 shows the evil religions and their followers will
destroy themselves with a great nuclear burning.

Amosyah 3:11

Therefore, this is what Father Yahweh says: An adversary is
surrounding the land; he will bring down your strength from
you, and your palaces will be plundered.

 

Adversary?

Revelation 12:9

And the great dragon was cast out, that old serpent, called
the devil, and Satan, who deceives the whole world. She was
cast out into the earth, and her angels were cast out with
her.

Genesis 3:1-5

1 Now the serpent was more subtle and crafty than any beast of
the field which Yahweh had made. And she said to the woman;
Has Yahweh indeed said: You shall not eat of every tree of the
garden?

2 And the woman said to the serpent; We may eat the fruit of
the trees of the garden;

3 But of the fruit of the tree which is in the midst of the
garden, Yahweh has said: You shall not eat it, nor shall you
touch it, or you will die.

4 And the serpent said to the woman; You will not surely die.

5 For He knows that in the day you eat of it, your eyes will



be  opened,  and  you  will  be  as  Gods  (elohim),  knowing
Righteousness  and  evil.

 

Did you notice the word serpent in verse 1? Have you ever
wondered what the word Vatican means? It means the divining
serpent. Read on.

Did you notice that, evil like the Gods? If the Gods are
evil, they are not like Yahweh because Yahweh is Perfectly
Righteous.  Yahweh’s  Laws  are  Perfect  and  His  Way  is
Perfect. Yahshua Messiah said:

Mattithyah 5:48

Therefore,  become  perfect,  just  as  your  Father  Who  is  in
heaven is Perfect.

 

How?

Mattithyah 19:17

But  He  said  to  him:  Why  do  you  question  Me  about
Righteousness?  There  is  only  One  Who  is  the  Standard  of
Perfection, and He is Yahweh; so if you would enter into Life,
keep the Laws of Yahweh.

Revelation 22:12-14

12 And behold, I come quickly, and My Reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.

13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.

14 Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they may have
right to the Tree of Life, and may enter in through the gates
into the City.



 

Satan, that old serpent, said in Genesis 3:5 to be evil like
the Gods. But Yahweh, Who created you for the purpose of
making you into His Likeness and His Image, tells you not to
be evil like the Gods or you will die.

Genesis 2:16-17

16 And Yahweh commanded the man, saying: Of every tree of
the garden you may freely eat;

17 But of the tree of the knowledge of Righteousness and
evil you must not eat, for starting with the day you eat of
it, dying you will die.

Exodus 20:1-5

1     And Yahweh spoke all these words, saying:

2     I am Yahweh your Heavenly Father Who brought you out of
the land of Egypt, out of the house of bondage.

3     You shall have no hinder Gods (elohim) at all. They are
in opposition against Me.

4     You shall not make for yourself any carved image; an
idol, in the form of anything in heaven above, or on the earth
beneath, or in the waters below.

5     You shall not bow down to them nor serve them; for I,
Yahweh your Father, am a Heavenly Father Who is zealous for My
House. The sexual sins of the fathers will be on the children
to the third and fourth generation of those who transgress My
Laws and change them.

 

As Cain, the whole world today is following Satan that old
serpent, called the devil, who has led the world to this
generation and the greatest tribulation. Read on.



Revelation 12:9

And the great dragon was cast out, that old serpent, called
the devil, and Satan, who deceives the whole world. She was
cast out into the earth, and her angels were cast out with
her.

Genesis 3:1-5

1 Now the serpent was more subtle and crafty than any beast of
the field which Yahweh had made. And she said to the woman;
Has Yahweh indeed said: You shall not eat of every tree of the
garden?

2 And the woman said to the serpent; We may eat the fruit of
the trees of the garden;

3 But of the fruit of the tree which is in the midst of the
garden, Yahweh has said: You shall not eat it, nor shall you
touch it, or you will die.

4 And the serpent said to the woman; You will not surely die.

5 For He knows that in the day you eat of it, your eyes will
be  opened,  and  you  will  be  as  Gods  (elohim),  knowing
Righteousness  and  evil.

Amosyah 3:11

Therefore, this is what Father Yahweh says: An adversary is
surrounding the land; he will bring down your strength from
you, and your palaces will be plundered.

Isayah 14:21

Prepare slaughter for her children, because of the iniquity of
their fathers; so that they may not rise, possess the earth,
and fill the face of the world with cities.

 



Great Tribulation

 

Isayah 14:12-17, 21, 26, 29

12  How  you  have  fallen  from  heaven,  O  Hillel;  Lucifer,
Aphrodite, Venus, child of the light! How you are cut down to
the ground, you who weakened the nations!

13 For you have said in your heart; I will ascend above the
heavens; I will raise my throne above the stars of Yahweh. I
will sit in the highest place on the holy mountain of the
congregation.

14 I will ascend above the heights of the clouds; I will be
like the Most High.

15 Yet you will be brought down to sheol; the grave, to the
sides of the pit.

16 Those who see you will stare at you, and they will talk
about you, saying; Is this the one; the adversary, who shook
the earth, and made kingdoms tremble?

17 Is this the one who made the world like a wilderness, who
overthrew the cities in it, and who would not let her captives
go free?

21 Prepare slaughter for her children, because of the iniquity
of their fathers; so that they may not rise, possess the
earth, and fill the face of the world with cities.

26 This is the purpose; plan, that is purposed upon the whole
earth; this is the hand that is stretched out upon all the
nations;

29 Do not rejoice, all you of Philistia, because the rod of
him who struck you has broken; for out of the serpent’s root
will come forth an adder, and his offspring will be a fiery



flying serpent.

 

Great Tribulation

 

Isayah 24:1-6

1 Before Yahweh’s very Eyes, the earth is made empty and it is
made waste; the face of it is perverted and its inhabitants
scattered abroad;

2 And it will be: as with the people, so with the priest; as
with the servant, so with his owner; as with the maid, so with
her mistress; as with the buyer, so with the seller; as with
the lender, so with the borrower; as with him who takes usury,
so with him who gives usury to him:

3 The land will be utterly emptied and utterly plundered, for
it has come to pass that this Judgment has been pronounced.

4 The earth mourns and fades away, the world mourns and fades
away, and the haughty people of the earth languish.

5 The earth also is defiled under the inhabitants of it,
because  they  have  transgressed  the  Laws,  changed  the
Ordinance,  and  broken  the  Everlasting  Covenant.

6 Because of this, the curse has devoured the earth, and they
who dwell therein are desolate; therefore, the inhabitants of
the earth are burned, and few men left.

 

Great Tribulation, This Generation

 

Mattithyah 24:21-22, 29, 33-34



21 For then will be Great Tribulation, such as has not come to
pass since the beginning of the world to this time—no, nor
ever will be.

22 And unless those days were shortened, there would no flesh
be  saved;  but  for  the  Elect’s  sake,  those  days  will  be
shortened.

29 Immediately, but after the Great Tribulation of those days
will the sun be darkened, and the moon will not give her
light, and the stars will fall from heaven, and the powers of
the heavens will be shaken.

33 In the same way, when you see all these things, know that
His coming and The End of the Ages are near, at the very door.

34 Truly I say to you: That generation will not pass away,
until all these things are fulfilled.

 

This generation has the nuclear bombs that are prophesied to
burn  the  earth,  along  with  the  evil  religions  and  their
followers. But protection is offered to those who reverence
the Name of Yahweh by practicing Righteousness.

Malakyah 4:1-4

1         For the Word of Yahweh was given to me, saying:
Behold, the day comes that will burn like an oven; and all the
proud, yes, and all who do wickedly, will be stubble—the day
that comes will burn them up, and it will leave them neither
root nor branch.

2     But for you who reverence My Name, the Light of
Righteousness will arise with healing in its wings; and you
will go out, leaping like calves released from the stall.

3     And the Word of Yahweh was given to me saying: the
wicked will be trodden down; for they will be ashes under the



soles of your feet in the day that this will be done.

4     Remember the Laws of Mosheh My Servant, which I
commanded  through  him  in  Horeb  for  all  Israyl,  with  the
Statutes and Judgments.

 

Even the Location of the Wars in This Generation is Shown by
Yahweh

 

The Savior, Yahshua Messiah spoke of the last generation given
to sin and teachers of sin. It’s the time of nuclear bombs
that can darken the sun. It’s the last generation of Yahweh’s
6000 year Plan to stop sin forever through His Family whom He
is making in His Image and Likeness.

Genesis 1:26

Then Yahweh said: I will make man in My Image, according to My
Likeness; they will have Authority over the fish of the sea,
over the birds of the air, over the cattle, and over all the
earth  and  over  every  creeping  thing  that  creeps  upon  the
earth.

 

We, who live in the nuclear generation, are blessed because we
will  see  an  end  brought  to  sinners  by  sinners.  What  the
Savior, Yahshua Messiah, pointed out for this generation in
Mattithyah 24 actually shows the fulfillment of Malakyah’s
Prophecy of a great burning of the wicked, while the Righteous
are protected.

First read:

Isayah 58:13-14

13 If you turn away your foot from breaking the Sabbath: from



doing your pleasure; your own business, your own pleasure, on
My Holy Day, and call the Sabbath a delight; the Holy Day of
Yahweh honorable, and will honor Him by not doing your own
ways, nor finding your own pleasure, nor engaging in idle
conversation:

14 Then you will find your joy in Yahweh; and I will cause you
to ride on the high places of the earth, and feed you with the
heritage of Yaaqob your father—for the Mouth of Yahweh has
spoken it.

 

Then read:

Isayah 59:1-13

1 Behold, Yahweh’s Hand is not shortened, that it cannot save;
nor His Ear heavy, that it cannot hear.

2 But your own iniquities have separated you from your Father;
and your own sins have caused Him to hide His face from you,
so He will not listen.

3 For your hands are defiled with blood,  and your fingers
with iniquity; sin. Your lips have spoken lies, your tongue
has muttered perverseness.

4 No one calls for Justice, nor does any plead for Truth. They
trust  in  vanity;  confusion,  and  speak  lies;  scriptural
untruths. They conceive mischief; trouble, and give birth to
evil; sin.

5 They hatch vipers’ eggs, and weave the spiders’ web; he who
eats their eggs dies, and when one is broken a viper bursts
out.

6 Their webs will not serve as clothing, nor will they cover
themselves  with  what  they  make;  their  works  are  works  of
iniquity, and the act of violence is in their hands.



7 Their feet run to evil, and they make haste to shed innocent
blood; their thoughts are thoughts of iniquity; wasting and
destruction are in their paths.

8 They do not know the way of peace, and there is no judgment
in their goings: they have made themselves crooked paths;
whoever walks on them will not know peace.

9 Therefore Justice is far from us, nor does Righteousness
overtake us. We wait for light, but only see obscurity; for
brightness, but we walk in darkness.

10 We grope for the wall like the blind, and we grope as if we
had no eyes; we stumble at noonday as in the night; we are in
desolate places as the dead.

11 We groan like bears, all of us; we moan mournfully like
doves; we look for justice, but there is none—for Salvation,
but it is far from us.

12 For our transgressions are multiplied before You, and our
sins testify against us; for our transgressions are with us,
and as for our iniquities, we know them—

13 In transgressing and lying against Yahweh, and turning away
from following our Father, speaking oppression and rebellion,
conceiving and uttering from the mind words of falsehood:

 

With that in mind, again read:

Isayah 59:1-2

1 Behold, Yahweh’s Hand is not shortened, that it cannot save;
nor His Ear heavy, that it cannot hear.

2 But your own iniquities have separated you from your Father;
and your own sins have caused Him to hide His face from you,
so He will not listen.



 

Now read:

Malakyah 3:16-18

16  Then  those  who  reverenced  Yahweh  spoke  often  one  to
another, and Yahweh paid attention and heard them; and a Book
of Remembrance was written in His presence of those who gave
reverence to Yahweh, and who thought upon; considered and
regarded, His Name;

17 And they will be Mine! says Yahweh our Father. In that day
when I make up My jewels I will spare them, as a man spares
his own son who serves him.

18  Then  you  will  return,  and  again  discern  between  the
Righteous and the wicked, between him who serves Yahweh, and
him who does not serve Him.

 

And finally:

Malakyah 4:1-4

1 For the Word of Yahweh was given to me, saying: Behold, the
day comes that will burn like an oven; and all the proud, yes,
and all who do wickedly, will be stubble—the day that comes
will burn them up, and it will leave them neither root nor
branch.

2  But  for  you  who  reverence  My  Name,  the  Light  of
Righteousness will arise with healing in its wings; and you
will go out, leaping like calves released from the stall.

3 And the Word of Yahweh was given to me saying: the wicked
will be trodden down; for they will be ashes under the soles
of your feet in the day that this will be done.

4 Remember the Laws of Mosheh My Servant, which I commanded



through him in Horeb for all Israyl, with the Statutes and
Judgments.

 

Those who reverence Yahweh?

Malakyah 4:2

But for you who reverence My Name, the Light of Righteousness
will arise with healing in its wings; and you will go out,
leaping like calves released from the stall.

 

Did you get that? Those who reverence the Name, Yahweh, will
actually be protected in this generation from the nuclear
burning.

 

Below is a copy of Malakyah (Malachi) 4:1-3 from The New
International  Version  Interlinear  Hebrew-English  Old
Testament. It shows the English translation of the Hebrew, in
which the Scriptures were originally written. It clearly shows
the Name of the Creator is Yahweh. In fact, His Name was used
exclusively  in  the  original  Writings  by  all  of  Yahweh’s
Prophets and Apostles. However, the True Name of the Creator
was removed by the Coptic and Roman Catholics and replaced
with Baal or Lord.

Malachi 4:1-3, NIV—

 

The  Coptic  Catholics,  Roman  Catholics  and  Vatican  removed
Yahweh’s Name from the Inspired Writings of Yahweh’s Prophets
and  Apostles;  they  also  removed  the  name  of  the  Savior,
Yahshua Messiah and replaced them with the title of rabbis,



pharaohs, and popes. They try to justify themselves as if this
was a Righteous thing they did. Notice their excuses in their
own writings.

 

History of Name Changes

 

From the Catechism of the Catholic Church, pages 62-63, 125,
we see that the Name of Yahweh was replaced with the title
Lord.

 

II. [Yahweh] REVEALS HIS NAME

203 [Yahweh] revealed himself to his people Israel by making
his name known to them. A name expresses a person’s essence
and identity and the meaning of this person’s life. [Yahweh]
has a name; he is not an anonymous force. To disclose one’s
name is to make oneself known to others; in a way it is to
hand oneself over by becoming accessible, capable of being
known more intimately and addressed personally.

 

206 In revealing his mysterious name, YHWH (“I AM HE WHO IS”,
“I AM WHO AM” or “I AM WHO I AM”), [Yahweh] says who he is and
by what name he is to be called.

 

209 Out of respect for the holiness of [Yahweh], the people of
Israel do not pronounce his name. In the reading of Sacred
Scripture, the revealed name (YHWH) is replaced by the divine
title “LORD” (in Hebrew Adonai, in Greek Kyrios). It is under
this  title  that  the  divinity  of  Jesus  will  be  acclaimed:
“Jesus is LORD.”



 

Unger’s Bible Dictionary says this “divine title” is a lie.
Lord is not a divine title and should have never been used to
replace the Creator’s Name, Yahweh.

 

2. Lord (Heb. Adon), an early word denoting ownership; hence,
absolute control. It is not properly a divine title, being
used of the owner of slaves (Gen. 24:14, 27; 39:2, 7, rendered
“master”),  of  kings  as  the  lords  of  their  subjects  (Isa.
26:13, “master”).

 

Now we continue in the Catechism of the Catholic Church.

 

IV. LORD

446  In  the  Greek  translation  of  the  Old  Testament,  the
ineffable Hebrew name YHWH, by which [Yahweh] revealed himself
to  Moses,59  is  rendered  as  Kyrios,  “Lord”.  From  then  on,
“Lord” becomes the more usual name by which to indicate the
divinity of Israel’s [Creator]. The New Testament uses this
full sense of the title “Lord” both for the Father and – what
is new – for Jesus, who is thereby recognized as [Yahweh]
Himself.60

 

Did  you  notice  the  word  rendered,  not  translated,  but
rendered, lord? So they do admit the word lord is not and
can’t  be  a  translation,  but  a  replacement.  The  word  lord
actually  refers  to  rabbis  who  were  the  teachers  of  the
Pharisees, Sadducees, Essenes, and Herodians before they moved
to  Rome.  In  Rome,  they  changed  their  name  back  to  their
original, which was Catholic. Catholic means universal, which



means they worship all Gods. Unger’s Bible Dictionary gives us
the following information about the word lord.

 

LORD. The rendering of several Heb. and Gk. words, which have
different meanings:

1. Jehovah (yahweh: Heb. YHWH, “self-existent”) This is
used as a proper name of [the Creator] and should have been
retained in that form by the translators. See (The) Lord;
Yahweh.

2. Lord (Heb. Adon), an early word denoting ownership;
hence, absolute control. It is not properly a divine title,
being used of the owner of slaves (Gen. 24:14, 27; 39:2, 7,
rendered “master”), of kings as the lords of their subjects
(Isa. 26:13, “master”).

 

BA’AL. (ba’al; Heb. ba’al, “lord, possessor”).

1.  A common name for god among the Phoenicians; also the
name of their chief male god. See Gods, False.

2. The word is used of the master of a house (Ex. 22:7;
Judg. 19:22), of the landowner (Job 31:39), of an owner of
cattle (Ex. 21:28: Isa. 1:3), and so on. The word is often
used as a prefix to names of towns and men, e.g., Baal-god.
Baal-hanan.

 

RABBI. (Heb. rabbi, Gk. hrabbi, “my teacher”). A respectful
term  applied  by  the  Jews  to  their  teachers  and  spiritual
instructors (Matt. 23:7-8; John 1:38; 3:26; 6:25). The terms
rabbi  and  rabboni  both  mean  simply  “master”  (John  1:38;
20:16). The use of the title rabbi cannot be substantiated
before the time of Christ. Later Jewish schools had three



grades  of  honor:  rab,  “master”,  the  lowest;  rabbi,  “my
master”, the second; and rabboni, “my lord, my master”, the
most elevated.

 

Nexus Magazine, Volume 14, Number 4, shows us the name Jesus
Christ comes from the names of two Gods–Hesus and Krishna.

 

The First Council of Nicaea and the “missing records”

 

Thus,  the  first  ecclesiastical  gathering  in  history  was
summoned and is today known as the Council of Nicaea. It was
at  this  gathering  that  Christianity  was  born  and  the
ramifications of decisions made at the time are difficult to
calculate. About four years prior to chairing the Council,
Constantine had been initiated into the religious order of Sol
Invictus, one of the two thriving cults that regarded the Sun
as the one and only Supreme God (the other was Mithraism).
Because of his Sun worship, he instructed Eusebius to convene
the first of three sittings on the summer solstice, 21 June
325 (Catholic Encyclopedia, New Edition, vol. i, p. 792), and
it was “held in a hall of Osius’s palace” (Ecclesiastical
History Bishop Louis Dupin, Paris, 1986, vol. i, p. 598).

From his extensive research into Church councils, Dr Watson
concluded that “the clergy at the Council of Nicaea were
all under the power of the devil and the convention was
composed of the lowest rabble and patronised the vilest
abominations” (An Apology for Christianity, op. cit.). It
was that infantile body of men who were responsible for the
commencement of a new religion and the theological creation
of Jesus Christ.

Constantine’s intention at Nicaea was to create an entirely



new  god  for  his  empire  who  would  unite  all  religious
factions under one deity. Presbyters were asked to debate
and decide who their new god would be. …the names of 53
gods were tabled for discussion. “As yet, no God had been
selected by the council, and so they balloted in order to
determine that matter… For one year and five months the
balloting  lasted…”  (God’s  Book  of  Eskra,  Prof.  S.L.
MacGuire’s translation, Salisbury, 1922, chapter xlviii,
paragraphs 36, 41).

At  the  end  of  that  time,  Constantine  returned  to  the
gathering to discover that the presbyters had not agreed on
a new deity but had balloted down to a short list of five
prospects:  Caesar,  Krishna,  Mithra,  Horus  and  Zeus
(Historia Ecclesiastica, Eusebius, c. 325). Constantine was
the ruling spirit at Nicaea and he ultimately decided upon
a new god for them. To involve British factions, he ruled
that the name of the Druid god, Hesus, be joined with the
Eastern  Saviour-god,  Krishna  (Krishna  is  Sanskrit  for
Christ), and thus Hesus Krishna would be the official name
of the new Roman god. A vote was taken and it was with a
majority  show  of  hands  (161  votes  to  157)  that  both
divinities become one God. Following long-standing heathen
custom, Constantine used the official gathering and the
Roman apotheosis decree to legally deify two deities as
one, and did so by democratic consent. A new god was
proclaimed and “officially” ratified by Constantine (Acta
Concilii  Nicaeni,  1618).  That  purely  political  act  of
deification  effectively  and  legally  placed  Hesus  and
Krishna among the Roman gods as one individual composite.
That  abstraction  lent  Earthly  existence  to  amalgamated
doctrines of the Empire’s new religion; and because there
was no letter “J” in alphabets until around the sixteenth
century, the name subsequently evolved into “Jesus Christ”.

 

Yahshua is the True Name of the Savior, and can be easily



proven. The names Jesus and Christ are names of Gods. They
have nothing to do with the Savior, Yahshua, Who was a Perfect
Image  and  Likeness  of  Yahweh.  According  to  the  inspired
Prophecies,  the  Messiah’s  Name  was  to  mean  “Yahweh  is
Salvation”, which is exactly what the Name Yahshua means!

The Holy Scriptures proclaim there is only one Name given
on earth, through which all men may achieve Salvation (Acts
4:10-12), and that Name is Yahshua – Yahweh is Salvation.
Any name, other than the correct Name, will not suffice.

The  world,  for  the  most  part,  has  rejected  this  Name
(Yahshua), and has replaced It with the names Yeshua or
Jesus. However, even the scholars of the Christian churches
openly  admit  that  these  false  names  (Yeshua,  Jesus)
replaced the True Name (Yahshua) in the Scriptures.

Mr.  Hartman  (Encyclopedic  Dictionary  of  the  Bible,  New
Catholic Encyclopedia) clearly shows that the original Name
Yahshua was first changed by the Hebrews to Yeshua, using
the same vowel point system which was used to hide the Name
of  Yahweh!  Then,  the  churches  perpetuated  this  error,
further changing the name to the present “Jesus”.

With the subtle use of “vowel dissimilation”, the True Name
of the Messiah, Yahshua, was replaced with a name that hid
Yahweh’s Name—Yeshua, which means “He will save”. Then, the
Greeks wrote a literal transliteration of the Hebrew word
“Yeshua”  (Iesous);  the  Latins  (Romans)  wrote  a  literal
transliteration of the Greek word Iesous (Iesus); then the
English wrote a literal transliteration of the Latin word
Iesus (Jesus). All of these names are void of the Power of
Yahweh’s Name!

With the use of vowel dissimilation, only a slight change
occurs, but this slight change removes the Name of Yahweh,
effectively shutting off Salvation from Yahweh to those who
are deceived into using names other than that of the True



Savior, Yahshua.

 

Those  who  performed  this  act  of  wickedness  and  those  who
uphold this wickedness, who do not repent and come out from
among them will be burned up in this time period spoken of by
Yahweh’s Prophet Malakyah.

Malakyah 4:1-4

1 For the Word of Yahweh was given to me, saying: Behold, the
day comes that will burn like an oven; and all the proud, yes,
and all who do wickedly, will be stubble—the day that comes
will burn them up, and it will leave them neither root nor
branch.

2  But  for  you  who  reverence  My  Name,  the  Light  of
Righteousness will arise with healing in its wings; and you
will go out, leaping like calves released from the stall.

3 And the Word of Yahweh was given to me saying: the wicked
will be trodden down; for they will be ashes under the soles
of your feet in the day that this will be done.

4 Remember the Laws of Mosheh My servant, which I commanded
through him in Horeb for all Israyl, with the Statutes and
Judgments.

Acts 3:19

Repent therefore, and be converted, that your sins may be
blotted  out;  that  times  of  refreshing  may  come  from  the
Presence of Yahweh.

Revelation 20:11-15

11 And I saw a Great White Throne, and Him Who sat on it, from
Whose Face the powers of the earth and the powers of the
heavens, including the Gods (elohim), were driven away; for



the verdict was reached that there is no place for them.

12  And  I  saw  the  dead,  small  and  great,  standing  before
Yahweh.  And  the  books  were  opened;  and  another  book  was
opened, which is The Book of Life. And the dead were judged
out of those things which were written in the books, according
to their works.

13 And the sea gave up the dead which were in it; and death
and sheol; the grave, delivered up the dead which were in
them. And they were judged, every man, according to his works.

14 And death and sheol were cast into the lake of fire. This
is the second death.

15 And whoever was not found written in The Book of Life was
cast into the lake of fire.

Mattithyah 7:21-23

21 Not everyone who says to Me; Teacher! Teacher! will enter
into the Kingdom of Yahweh, but only he who does the will of
My Father Who is in heaven.

22 Many will say to Me in that day; Teacher! Teacher! Have we
not prophesied in Your Name, and cast out demons in Your Name,
and in Your Name performed many wonderful works?

23 But then I will declare to them; I never knew you. Get away
from Me, you who practice iniquity.

 

Many of Yahweh’s Prophets bore the Name Yahweh in their names.
Many of the twelve Disciples’ names also bore the Name Yahweh.
The Savior’s Name is Yahshua, which means Yahweh will save His
People  from  their  sins.  Yahweh’s  People  will  repent  and
convert to His Righteousness; therefore, the blood shed by
Yahshua covers their sins.



Acts 3:19

Repent therefore, and be converted, that your sins may be
blotted  out;  that  times  of  refreshing  may  come  from  the
Presence of Yahweh.

 

Those who will not repent and convert will remain cut off from
Yahweh and Yahshua.

Isayah 59:1-2

1 Behold, Yahweh’s Hand is not shortened, that it cannot save;
nor His Ear heavy, that it cannot hear.

2 But your own iniquities have separated you from your Father;
and your own sins have caused Him to hide His face from you,
so He will not listen.

 

To those Yahshua will say:

Mattithyah 7:23

But then I will declare to them; I never knew you. Get away
from Me, you who practice iniquity.

 

Yahweh says they will not repent.

Revelation 9:20-21

20 And the rest of the men who were not killed by these
plagues, still did not repent of the works of their hands,
that  they  should  not  worship  demons,  and  Gods  (elohim,
teraphim) of gold, and silver, and brass, and stone, and of
wood: which can neither see, nor hear, nor walk;

21 Neither did they repent of their murders, nor of their



sorceries, nor of their fornication, nor of their thefts.

 

The wars are now in progress in that fourth part of the earth
in and around the great River Euphrates. These wars are led by
the same religion that removed the Names of the Creator Yahweh
and the Savior, Yahshua Messiah from the Inspired Scriptures.
That religion is the leader of the kings of the earth at this
time.

Revelation 17:1

And there came one of the seven malakim who had the seven
bowls, and talked with me, saying to me: Come, I will show you
the sentence of the great whore that sits upon many waters,

 

Waters?

Revelation 17:15

And he said to me: The waters which you saw, where the whore
sits, are peoples, and multitudes, and nations, and languages.

Revelation 17:2-3

2 With whom the kings of the earth have committed fornication;
practiced idolatry: God worship (the worship of elohim), and
the inhabitants of the earth have been made drunk with the
wine of her fornication.

3 So he carried me away in the Spirit into the midst of God
worshipers (worshipers of Elohim); and I saw a woman sitting
on a scarlet colored beast, full of names of blasphemy, having
seven heads and ten horns.

 

Seven Heads?



 

Revelation 17:9

And here is the mind which has wisdom: The seven heads are
seven mountains on which the woman sits.

 

In verse 9 we see the seven heads are seven mountains or
hills.

 

The  Basic  Everyday  Encyclopedia,  page  451,  gives  us  the
following  information  concerning  these  seven  mountains
(hills).

 

Rome…Traditionally founded 753 BC…built on 7 hills…

 

The  Last  Two  Million  Years,  by  The  Reader’s  Digest
Association, Inc., 1981, page 110, confirms the fact that Rome
is situated on seven hills, but notice what else this source
says about this city.

 

Rome was founded on seven small hills by the banks of the
River Tiber. …it became the centre of the largest empire the
world had known, embracing at its peak, 100 million people.

 

Compton’s Pictured Encyclopedia, 1948, Volume 12, page 144,
tells us about the city of seven hills.

 



…the  “City  of  Seven  Hills.”  …the  Capitoline,  Palatine,
Aventine,  Quirinal,  Viminal,  Esquiline,  and  Caelian  hills.
…the seat of the papacy, the head of the great Roman Catholic
Church.

 

Revelation 17:18

And the woman whom you saw, is that great city which reigns
over the kings of the earth.

 

Compare:

Revelation 17:15

And he said to me: The waters which you saw, where the whore
sits, are peoples, and multitudes, and nations, and languages.

 

Is the world following this city that sits on seven hills?

 

Pope Francis pleads with nations to act now on climate change

 

By Michael O’Loughlin

National reporter September 25, 2015

 

NEW YORK — Pope Francis brought his campaign for action on
climate change to the United Nations Friday, proclaiming the
existence of a “right of the environment” and pleading with
countries to stop abusing it.



Francis is the fourth pope to address the UN (John Paul II
visited twice), and he used the opportunity to push his pro-
environment message, framing the issue in moral terms and
citing his climate change encyclical, Laudato Si’.

He mentioned the international climate summit scheduled for
December in Paris, saying he’s confident it will result in
an effective plan for combating climate change.

cruxnow.com

 

196 countries approve historic climate agreement

 

By Joby Warrick and Chris Mooney December 12

 

Delegates from 196 nations approved a historic climate deal
after 13 days of negotiating on Saturday, Dec. 12. Here’s what
you  need  to  know  about  the  accord.  (Monica  Akhtar/The
Washington  Post)

 

LE BOURGET, France — Negotiators from 196 countries approved a
landmark climate accord on Saturday that seeks to dramatically
reduce  emissions  of  the  greenhouse  gases  blamed  for  a
dangerous  warming  of  the  planet.

“History will remember this day,” U.N. Secretary-General Ban
Ki-moon said after the pact was gaveled through to thunderous
applause.  “The  Paris  agreement  on  climate  change  is  a
monumental  success  for  the  planet  and  its  people.”

washingtonpost.com

 



This same religion took from the people Yahweh’s Feasts of
Joy, Rejoicing and Peace.

 

The world has been led to believe that the Roman Catholic
Church was persecuted by the Roman army and that the Roman
Catholic  Church  was  part  of  the  religion  taught  by  the
Savior’s Disciples. The world has been led to believe that the
Roman  Catholic  Church  converted  to  the  Teachings  of  the
Apostles and that the Apostle Kepha, whom they call Peter, was
the first Roman Catholic pope.

The truth is the Roman Catholic teaches that the Savior did
away  with  Yahweh’s  Laws  and  that  the  twelve  Disciples
taught against Yahweh’s Teachings of Righteousness. Anyone
who reads the Bible or The Book of Yahweh knows these
teachings are as false as their Easter rabbits that “lay
colored eggs” in honor of their Easter Goddess and Santa
Claus.  Yet, the religions require you to practice what
your Bible says are the ways of the heathen.

 

Ways of the Heathen?

 

Jeremiah 10:1-5, KJV

1 Hear ye the word which the Lord speaketh unto you, O house
of Israel:

2 Thus saith the Lord, Learn not the way of the heathen, and
be not dismayed at the signs of heaven; for the heathen are
dismayed at them.

3 For the customs of the people are vain: for one cutteth a
tree out of the forest, the work of the hands of the workman,
with the axe.



4 They deck it with silver and with gold; they fasten it with
nails and with hammers, that it move not.

5 They are upright as the palm tree, but speak not: they must
needs be borne, because they cannot go. Be not afraid of them;
for they cannot do evil, neither also is it in them to do
good.

Yeremyah 10:1-5, BOY

1 Hear the word which Yahweh speaks concerning you, O house of
Israyl.

2 This is what Yahweh says: Do not learn the way; religious
practices, of the heathen; unbelievers; and do not be deceived
by the signs of heaven; though the heathen are deceived by
them.

3  For  the  religious  customs  of  the  peoples  are  vain;
worthless! For one cuts a tree out of the forest, the work of
the hands of the workman, with the ax.

4 They decorate it with silver and with gold; they fasten it
with nails and with hammers, so that it will not move; topple
over.

5 They are upright, like a palm tree, but they cannot speak;
they must be carried, because they cannot go by themselves. Do
not give them reverence! They cannot do evil, nor is it in
them to do Righteousness!

 

Their teachings are as false as Halloween and Hollywood that
were  brought  forth  with  force.  Thousands,  who  would  not
convert to their worship of the dead, were killed in their
crusades.

Isayah 65:2-5



2 I have spread out My hands all the day to a rebellious
people, who walk in a way which is not right, after their own
thoughts; devices;

3 A people who continually act defiantly against Me to My
face;  who  offer  sacrifices  to  the  dead,  and  offer  their
children to deadly sexually transmitted diseases;

4 Who assemble and spend the night keeping memorials for the
dead,  who  eat  swine’s  flesh,  and  the  broth  of  abominable
things is in their vessels,

5 Who say; Stand by yourself! Do not come near me, for I am
holier than you! These are a stench in My nostrils, a fire
that burns all the day.

 

These memorials to the dead are called Halloween. This worship
and the practice of eating the flesh of unclean animals come
from Egypt. The Coptic Catholics, who are the same as the
Roman Catholic religion of God worship, worship the dead.

Call, write or email us for information on Halloween or
eating unclean animals. Another quick and easy way to get
this  information  is  to  just  type  your  topic  into  the
“Yisrayl Hawkins Says…” program, and you’ll get Scripture-
based information in 44 seconds or less (depending on the
speed  of  your  internet  service).  The  “Yisrayl  Hawkins
Says…” program is a great tool that works fast to get you
answers to any scriptural question, and best of all…it’s
absolutely FREE. Just go to yahweh.com and click on the
“Yisrayl Hawkins Says Program”, then click on “Access the
Program Free”. Type in your topic, hit “enter” and the
program begins its search. It does your research for you,
with just the click of a mouse or the press of a button.
Within seconds, the answer to any question will fill the
screen of your computer or phone.



 

There is no Peace, Justice or Joy in the earth today because
all religions teach the people to seek after illegal lusts and
excitement instead of Righteousness and peace. There is no
Eternal Life in what is offered by the religions. Sickness and
disease, with all children now born with STD-related birth
defects, are caused by the teachings of the religions. The
earth and people are defiled, as well as the priests who are
responsible for this defilement.

Isayah 24:1-6

1 Before Yahweh’s very Eyes, the earth is made empty and it is
made waste; the face of it is perverted and its inhabitants
scattered abroad;

2 And it will be: as with the people, so with the priest; as
with the servant, so with his owner; as with the maid, so with
her mistress; as with the buyer, so with the seller; as with
the lender, so with the borrower; as with him who takes usury,
so with him who gives usury to him:

3 The land will be utterly emptied and utterly plundered, for
it has come to pass that this Judgment has been pronounced.

4 The earth mourns and fades away, the world mourns and fades
away, and the haughty people of the earth languish.

5 The earth also is defiled under the inhabitants of it,
because  they  have  transgressed  the  Laws,  changed  the
Ordinance,  and  broken  the  Everlasting  Covenant.

6 Because of this, the curse has devoured the earth, and they
who dwell therein are desolate; therefore, the inhabitants of
the earth are burned, and few men left.

 

The next Feast of Yahweh, where Peace, Joy and Rejoicing are



found, is June 12, 2016. The Seventh Day Sabbath, which is the
Fourth of the Ten Commandments, is June 11, 2016. Come and
join us for both.

 

Did you know the Holy Sabbath in your Bible is not Sunday? The
Roman Catholic Church passed laws against the Seventh Day
Sabbath (Saturday), Exodus 20:8-11, and instituted the first
day of the week, Sunday, in honor of the sun God Baal (lord).
They even passed a death sentence upon the Apostles who kept
the Seventh Day Sabbath Holy.

Write, call or email us for the history of this change and
the name of the pope who changed this Law.

The Catechisms of the Catholic Church admits to changing
the  Sabbath  and  removing  the  Sacred  Names  from  their
renditions of The Book of Yahweh.

Isayah 34:16

Search out The Book Of Yahweh, and read. Not one of these will
be neglected. For it is written: Yahweh is their Shepherd;
they shall not want; for His Mouth has commanded it, and His
Spirit has gathered them.

 

The King James Version is a rendition of The Book of Yahweh,
having the Sacred Names replaced with the titles Lord and God,
neither of which apply to Yahweh, the Creator.

 

You are invited to keep Pentecost at The House of Yahweh.

 

The House of Yahweh



 

The House of Yahweh? Yes! In these Last Days, Yahweh’s House
is back and here to stay, forever!

Psalm 23:1-6

1 Yahweh is our Shepherd; we shall not want.

2 He makes us to lie down in green pastures. He leads us
beside the still waters.

3 Yahweh restores our life; He leads us in the paths of
Righteousness for His Name’s sake.

4 Yes, though we will walk through the valley of the shadow of
death, we will fear no evil; for You are with us. Your rod and
Your staff, they comfort us.

5  You  prepare  a  table  before  us  in  the  presence  of  our
enemies. You anoint our heads with oil. Our cups overflow.

6 Surely Righteousness and mercy will follow us all the days
of  our  lives;  and  we  will  dwell  in  The  House  of  Yahweh
forever!

 

In the Last Days

 

Micahyah 4:1-3

1 But in the Last Days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief  of  the  nations.  It  will  be  raised  above  all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

2 And many people will go and say; Come, and let us go up to
the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the



Father of Yaaqob, and He will teach us of His Ways, and we
will walk in His Paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the Word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.

3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations  afar  off;  and  they  will  beat  their  swords  into
plowshares, and their spears into pruninghooks. Nation will
not lift up sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

Mattithyah 6:33

But  seek  you  first  the  Kingdom  of  Yahweh  and  His
Righteousness, and all these things will be added to you.

Deuteronomy 12:5

But you are to seek the Habitation of your Father; The House
of Yahweh—the place which Yahweh your Father shall choose out
of all your tribes to establish His Name—and there you must
go.

 

True Joy, Love and Rejoicing are found only in Righteousness.
Evil is the way of the world. It produces hatred, unlawful
lust, and wars.

Genesis 4:6-8

6 So Yahweh said to Cain: Why are you angry? Why are you
downcast?

7 If you do Righteousness, will you not be acceptable? And if
you do not do Righteousness, sin is crouching at your door.
The desire to sin is with you, but you must overcome it!

8 Now Cain talked with Abel his brother; and it came to pass,
when they were spread abroad, that Cain rose against Abel his
brother and killed him.



 

In verse 6, did you notice that Yahweh shows us the angry,
frustrated, downcast way of Cain?

Genesis 4:9-12

9 Then Yahweh said to Cain: Where is Abel your brother? And he
said; I do not know. Am I my brother’s keeper?

10  And  He  said:  What  have  you  done?  The  voice  of  your
brother’s blood cries out to Me from the ground.

11 So now, you are cursed from the earth which has opened its
mouth to receive your brother’s blood from your hand.

12 When you work the soil, it shall no longer yield its
strength to you. You shall be a fugitive, and you will be ever
searching for peace on the earth.

 

Here we see they would be ever searching for Peace.

 

Compare:

Isayah 59:1-3, 7-8, 10

1 Behold, Yahweh’s Hand is not shortened, that it cannot save;
nor His Ear heavy, that it cannot hear.

2 But your own iniquities have separated you from your Father;
and your own sins have caused Him to hide His face from you,
so He will not listen.

3 For your hands are defiled with blood,  and your fingers
with iniquity; sin. Your lips have spoken lies, your tongue
has muttered perverseness.

7 Their feet run to evil, and they make haste to shed innocent



blood; their thoughts are thoughts of iniquity; wasting and
destruction are in their paths.

8 They do not know the way of peace, and there is no judgment
in their goings: they have made themselves crooked paths;
whoever walks on them will not know peace.

10 We grope for the wall like the blind, and we grope as if we
had no eyes; we stumble at noonday as in the night; we are in
desolate places as the dead.

 

That’s your world today…in this generation.

 

Remember: Isayah 59:2 says your own iniquities have separated
you from Yahweh, Joy, Gladness, Peace, and Rejoicing. Compare
the  Words  of  the  Savior,  Yahshua,  for  this  generation.
Remember what is shown in Isayah 59:2 – your iniquities.

Mattithyah 24:12

And because iniquity will abound, the love of the many will
grow cold.

 

Iniquity means doing away with the Laws of Righteousness. The
Savior, Yahshua, did not do away with Yahweh’s Laws; He upheld
them, taught them and practiced them faithfully.

Mattithyah 5:17-20

17 Do not even think that I have come to destroy the Laws or
the  Prophets;  I  have  not  come  to  destroy  them,  but  to
establish  them.

18 For truly I say to you; Unless heaven and earth pass away,
one yodh—the smallest of the letters—will in no way pass from



the Law, until all things are perfected.

19 Whosoever, therefore, will break one of the least of these
Laws, and will teach men so, he will be called the least in
the Kingdom of Yahweh; but whosoever will do and teach them,
the same will be called great in the Kingdom of Yahweh.

20 For I say to you: Unless your Righteousness exceeds the
scribes and Pharisees, you will certainly not enter into the
Kingdom of Yahweh.

Matthew 19:17, KJV

And he said unto him, Why callest thou me good? there is none
good but one, that is, God: but if thou wilt enter into life,
keep the commandments.

Exodus 20:3-17

3     You shall have no hinder Gods (elohim) at all. They are
in opposition against Me.

4     You shall not make for yourself any carved image; an
idol, in the form of anything in heaven above, or on the earth
beneath, or in the waters below.

5     You shall not bow down to them nor serve them; for I,
Yahweh your Father, am a Heavenly Father Who is zealous for My
House. The sexual sins of the fathers will be on the children
to the third and fourth generation of those who transgress My
Laws and change them.

6     But I will show My love to thousands who love Me by
keeping My Laws.

7     You shall not take the Name of Yahweh your Heavenly
Father to bring it to nothing, for Yahweh will not hold him
guiltless who brings dishonor upon or profanes His Name.

8     Remember the Sabbath  Day, to keep it Holy.



9     Six days you shall labor and do all your work,

10     But the Seventh Day is the Sabbath of Yahweh your
Heavenly Father. Therefore, in it you shall do only the Work
of  Yahweh:  you,  and  your  wife,  and  your  son,  and  your
daughter, and your manservant, and your maidservant, and your
cattle, and the stranger who dwells within your gates.

11     For in six days Yahweh made the heavens and the earth,
the sea, and all that are in them; and ceased from this work
on the Seventh Day. Therefore, Yahweh  blessed the Sabbath
Day, and did Righteous works on it.

12     Honor your father and your mother, so your days may be
long upon the land which Yahweh your Father is giving you.

13     You shall not murder.

14     You shall not commit adultery.

15     You shall not steal.

16     You shall not bear false testimony against your
neighbor.

17     You shall not covet; lust after, your neighbor’s house;
you shall not covet your neighbor’s wife, nor his manservant,
nor his maidservant, nor his ox, nor his donkey, nor anything
that belongs to your neighbor.

Yaaqob 2:10-11

10 For whoever keeps the whole Law, and yet offends in one
point, he is guilty of all.

11 For He Who said: Do not commit adultery, also said: Do not
murder. Now if you do not commit adultery, yet you do murder,
you have become a transgressor of the Laws.

I Yahchanan 2:4



He who says: I know Him, but does not keep His Laws, is a
liar, and the Truth is not in him.

I Yahchanan 3:4, 7-8, 10

4 Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.

7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
Righteousness is Righteous, just as He is Righteous.

8 He who commits sin is of the devil, for the devil has sinned
from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh was
manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.

10 In this the Children of Yahweh and the children of the
devil are manifest. Whoever does not practice Righteousness is
not of Yahweh, and he does not love his neighbor!

 

Yahshua’s Words

 

Revelation 22:12-14

12 And behold, I come quickly, and My Reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.

13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.

14 Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they may have
right to the Tree of Life, and may enter in through the gates
into the City.

 

If you will…

 



Isayah 58:13-14

13 If you turn away your foot from breaking the Sabbath: from
doing your pleasure; your own business, your own pleasure, on
My holy day, and call the Sabbath a delight; the Holy Day of
Yahweh honorable, and will honor Him by not doing your own
ways, nor finding your own pleasure, nor engaging in idle
conversation:

14 Then you will find your joy in Yahweh; and I will cause you
to ride on the high places of the earth, and feed you with the
heritage of Yaaqob your father—for the mouth of Yahweh has
spoken it.

Hebrews 4:8-11

8 Now Yahshua caused them to Rest in obedience to the Law,
spoken of by Yahweh in a day previously.

9 Therefore, there remains the keeping of the Sabbath to the
people of Yahweh,

10 For he who has entered into His Rest has also ceased from
his own works, as Yahweh did from His.

11 Therefore, let us be zealous to enter into that Rest, so
that no one may fall after the same example of unbelief.

Hebrews 10:21

And having a High Priest over The House of Yahweh:

Hebrews 10:16

This is the Covenant that I will renew with them after those
days, says Yahweh: I will put My Laws into their hearts, and
in their minds I will write them.

 

The only way to Peace, Joy, and Love is in practicing Yahweh’s



Righteousness.

I Corinthians 5:8

Therefore, let us keep the Feast, not with old leaven, neither
with  the  leaven  of  malice  and  wickedness,  but  with  the
unleavened bread of sincerity and truth.

 

Where?

 

Mattithyah 6:33

But  seek  you  first  the  Kingdom  of  Yahweh  and  His
Righteousness, and all these things will be added to you.

Micahyah 4:1-3

1 But in the Last Days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief  of  the  nations.  It  will  be  raised  above  all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

2 And many people will go and say; Come, and let us go up to
the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yaaqob, and He will teach us of His Ways, and we
will walk in His Paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the Word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.

3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations  afar  off;  and  they  will  beat  their  swords  into
plowshares, and their spears into pruninghooks. Nation will
not lift up sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

 

Where is The House of Yahweh? We see in verse 1, It’s in the



chief of the nations! Read verse 1 again.

In verse 2, we see He (Yahweh) will teach us of His Ways.
None of the religions today, except The House of Yahweh,
teaches Yahweh’s Way.

Verse 3 tells us Yahweh’s Way will stop all wars.

Deuteronomy 12:5-8

5 But you are to seek the Habitation of your Father; The House
of Yahweh—the place which Yahweh your Father shall choose out
of all your tribes to establish His Name—and there you must
go.

6 There you must bring your burnt offerings and sacrifices,
your tithes, and special gifts you have vowed to give, your
freewill  offerings,  and  the  firstborn  of  your  herds  and
flocks.

7 There, in front of Yahweh your Father, you and your families
shall eat, and you shall rejoice in all that you have put your
hand to do, because Yahweh your Father has blessed you.

8 You must not at all do as we are doing here this day—every
man doing whatever is right in his own eyes—

Isayah 2:1-4

1 The word that Isayah son of Amoz saw concerning Yahdah and
Yerusalem.

2 It will come to pass in the Last Days, that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief  of  the  nations,  and  will  be  raised  above  all
congregations; and all nations will eventually flow to it.

3 And many people will go and say; Come, and let us go up to
the mountain of Yahweh, to the House of the Father of Yaaqob,
and He will teach us of His Ways, and we will walk in His



paths. For the Laws will depart from Zion, and the Word of
Yahweh will depart from Yerusalem.

4  He  will  judge  among  the  nations,  and  will  rebuke  many
people; they will beat their swords into plowshares, and their
spears  into  pruninghooks;  nation  will  not  lift  up  sword
against nation, neither will they learn war anymore.

 

Did you see the word rejoice in Deuteronomy 12:7?

Isayah 58:13-14

13 If you turn away your foot from breaking the Sabbath: from
doing your pleasure; your own business, your own pleasure, on
My Holy Day, and call the Sabbath a delight; the Holy Day of
Yahweh honorable, and will honor Him by not doing your own
ways, nor finding your own pleasure, nor engaging in idle
conversation:

14 Then you will find your joy in Yahweh; and I will cause you
to ride on the high places of the earth, and feed you with the
heritage of Yaaqob your father—for the mouth of Yahweh has
spoken it.

 

Next Feast Of Yahweh

 

June 12, 2016 is the next Feast of Yahweh at His House. I am
extending my personal invitation to you. I urge you to act now
and start learning Yahweh’s Way to Peace and Eternal Life.
Yahweh’s Way is not taught in your religion.

 

Notice this:



Mattithyah 7:21-23

21 Not everyone who says to Me; Teacher! Teacher! will enter
into the Kingdom of Yahweh, but only he who does the will of
My Father Who is in heaven.

22 Many will say to Me in that day; Teacher! Teacher! Have we
not prophesied in Your Name, and cast out demons in Your Name,
and in Your Name performed many wonderful works?

23 But then I will declare to them; I never knew you. Get away
from Me, you who practice iniquity.

Revelation 22:12-14

12 And behold, I come quickly, and My Reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.

13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.

14 Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they may have
right to the Tree of Life, and may enter in through the gates
into the City.

Mattithyah 6:33

But  seek  you  first  the  Kingdom  of  Yahweh  and  His
Righteousness, and all these things will be added to you.

 

May Yahweh bless your understanding.

 

Love, True Love,

 

Yisrayl Hawkins

Yahwehsbranch.com


